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March Calls For Service 

 

      

      

Calls for service 1404   

Arrests  32   

      

      

INDEX CRIMES * REPORTED CLEARED CASES 

Criminal Homicide 0   

Rape 1   

Robbery 1   

Assault 1   

Burglary 1 2 

Larceny/Theft 7 1 

MV Theft 1 1 

Arson 0   

      

RECENT ISSUES   Notes 

Animal Complaints 90  

Citizen assists/community policing 104 General questions and assists 

Assist other Agency  88 DRE/K9/ General/Fire rescue 

Property checks 148 Usually routine building checks 

TRAFFIC     

Total Traffic Stops 409   

Total Citations 84   

Total Warnings 272   

      

OUI 2   

Total MV Accidents 64   

Non reportable 9   

Personal Injury 6   

Property damage 49   

Hit & Run 0   
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Monthly Report  

March 2019 

 

 

Equipment: This month we requested and received authorization to replace the department aging side 

arm pistol.  Our current Sig Saur pistols purchased and placed into service in 2006 will be replaced with 

9MM Glock G45 pistols. The pistols, ammunition, and holster have been ordered.  It is anticipated the 

transition will happen this summer after our 2019/2020 fiscal is implemented. We have also received 

authorization to procure two new threat level three ballistic shields to have on hand for high risk calls 

for service, as we used when training with the 40MM launcher.  Byrne Grant funding has been released 

and we have order two new Stalker Radar units to be placed into the two new cars coming online 

sometime early to mid-May.  

 

Staffing:  We are full still fully staffed at 28 officers.  Officer Robert Hamilton is completing his range 

weeks at the academy. Graduation is schedule for Friday May 24, 2019.  

 

Drug Take Back:  Mark your calendar, Saturday April 27, 2019 is the next statewide drug takeback.  From 

10AM-2PM the department will be staffed to receive unused medication.  Also, as a reminder there is a 

drop box in the lobby available Monday – Friday 8AM -4PM for this purpose.  Not only does this help 

keep unused medication out of the hands of people who it is not prescribed to, it helps assure that they 

are disposed of in an environmentally sound manner.   

 

Cellphone forensic: In January of this year Detective Eugene Gallant was selected by the United States 

Secret Service to attend the 4 week Mobile Device Examiner School at the National Computer Forensic 

Institute in Hoover Alabama.  Detective Gallant completed the school in March and as a result the Secret 

Service provided him with all the equipment necessary (software and hardware) to complete 

investigations involving a variety of mobile devices (cell phones, tablets, drones etc.).  Detective Gallant 

has been involved with mobile forensics for several years but the training and equipment provided will 

allow him to further his investigations.   

 

 

 

 

 


